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! The Russian Orthodox parish of the Intercession of the Holy Virgin in Manchester is 
a young and growing community composed essentially of young families with young 
children, which is reflected in the number of communicants.

! During the course of the year, on 2nd November 2015, an important change took 
place; the Rev. Dmitry Nedostupenko was appointed by His Eminence Archbishop Elisey 
to assume the resonsibility of the parish, replacing the Rev. Gennady Andreev, who had 
been elected Bishop of Skopin and Shatsk in Russia, under the name of Bishop Matthew.

! Apart from his pastoral duties, the Rev. Dmitry takes a real interest in the children’s 
activities, in particular the Sunday school, which takes place every Saturday and is well 
attended.

! The finances of the parish are comparatively healthy: we have not only balanced 
income and expenditure, but have a small surplus of £6183.

! The parish continues to organise meals every Sunday, free of charge, for all who 
want to sit down and socialise. This is particularly good for newly arrived parishioners 
and for people who are lonely and need help. As in previous years,  the parish maintains  
very good relations with local hospitals and participates in civic events in Manchester.

! Like all public buildings, our church and parish building incurs considerable 
ongoing maintenance expenses; in addition, this year we had to cope with an unexpected 
leakage of water, which was partly paid for by our insurance, but which entailed expenses 
on our part.
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